Henrietta Township 

11120 Musbach Road

Munith, MI 49259

517-596-3374
Regular Meeting

January 8, 2014
A work session was held prior to the beginning of the Regular Meeting for the purpose of reviewing invoices and communications.  

Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. in the Henrietta Township Meeting Room, 11120 Musbach Road, Munith, MI 49259.  All members present.
A. Grimes presented the agenda for review and added Approval of the State Poverty Guideline Exemptions under New Business.
Moved by S. Kaspryzcki, supported by S. Keene to approve minutes of the Regular Meeting held on December 11, 2013, and Special Meetings held on December 23, 2013 and January 3, 2014 as presented and reviewed.   Motion carried.  

SPECIAL ORDER 
None.
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
TREASURERS REPORT – S. DODGE

Report not available.
BUILDING DEPARTMENT – R. TRIPP

In December the following fees were collected and permits issued:

Building permit fees


$        568.00
Electrical permit fees

$        280.00
Plumbing permit fees

$         -0-
Mechanical permit fees

$         -0-
Site Plan Reviews


$          40.00

Address Fees


$         -0-
Total fees collected


$        888.00
Cost of construction


$   50,000.00
Permits include 2 building permits for 1 frame garage and 1 remodel, 3 electrical permits, no mechanical permits, no plumbing permits, no address signs, and 1 site plan review.  
ASSESSOR – VICKIE BRADLEY

V. Bradley provided information on three new bills that affect the 2014 property tax administration.
ORDINANCE ENFORCEMENT/ZONING – J. SOUTHWORTH

No report available.
FIRE DEPARTMENT – R. WETMORE
R. Wetmore reported the department responded to 28 calls in December, including 24 medical calls, 1 gas leak, 1 wires down, 1 carbon monoxide alarm, and 1 smoke alarm.  The department responded to 306 calls for 2013.  This compares to 327 calls in 2012.
.

TRANSFER STATION – A. GRIMES

Monthly Reported Income:


$  2,778.00
Northwest Refuse Trucking:

$     337.00
Jackson County Incinerator:

$  1,099.46          

Salary for Month:



$     950.00
Total Expenses:



$  2,878.68
Total Recycled for December:    
    3.79 tons or 7,580 pounds

Total Recycled for 2013:

  70.58 tons or 131,160 pounds

PLANNING COMMISSION – A. FAIST

No report available.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

A. Grimes reported that the General Policy Manual is still being reviewed.
NEW BUSINESS

A. Grimes reported that the township had received an inquiry from a real estate agent representing a retail company interested in purchasing one acre of land located at the intersection of Bunkerhill Road and Kennedy Road owned by the township.  The real estate agent indicated the company is also looking at two other parcels in the township to purchase and develop.  While the township has responded with a selling price of $110,000 with buyer paying all closing costs, no response has been received.
A. Grimes presented a Resolution Submitting Bond Proposal at the Election to be held on May 6, 2014 for review and adoption.  The bond proposal is for $2,170,000 not to exceed 15 years.  The estimated millage rate is 1.65 mills for 2014, and the estimated millage rate to retire the bond is 1.48 mills.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by S. Kaspryzcki, to adopt the Resolution Submitting Bond Proposal at the Election to be held on May 6, 2014 as presented and reviewed.  Roll call vote:  A. Faist, yes; S. Kaspryzcki, yes; S. Dodge, yes; S. Keene, yes; and A. Grimes, yes.  Motion carried.  Discussion continued regarding the possible demolition of Katz School by Stockbridge Schools, and the need to budget for the heat and upkeep of the new building.
A. Grimes reported that the audit of the township has been completed.  The township board will meet with S. McLane on Wednesday, January 15, 2014 beginning at 4:00 p.m. to review the audit.

A. Grimes presented a copy of the State of Michigan Poverty Guideline Exemptions for 2014 for review and adoption.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by S. Dodge to adopt the State of Michigan Poverty Guideline Exemptions for 2014 as presented and reviewed.  Motion carried.

OTHER REPORTS

None.
PUBLIC COMMENT

L. Grinage thanked the township for the stained glass he received last month.
R. Troman questioned the wording of the Resolution adopted earlier.  He feels the ballot language is confusing and wondered if the word “township” could be added before “administrative offices” in the ballot language to distinguish the difference between township offices and fire department offices.  L. Grinage recommended amending the resolution and notifying Miller, Canfield of the change.  Moved by S. Keene, supported by S. Dodge to amend the Resolution Submitting Bond Proposal at the Election to be held on May 6, 2014, inserting the word “township” before “administrative offices” in the ballot language.  Roll call vote:  A. Faist, yes; S. Kaspryzcki, yes; S. Dodge, yes; S. Keene, yes; and A. Faist, yes.  Motion carried.
Moved by A. Faist, supported by S. Kaspryzcki to pay the bills as submitted and reviewed.  Motion carried.

Moved by S. Keene, supported by S. Dodge to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

S. Keene, Henrietta Township Clerk
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